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See the link below to see all the wonderful local photos on the calendar 

and the prices for posting abroad, and to order your calendar.  This would 

be a lovely, cheerful gift for someone you are unable to meet with this 

Christmas. 

https://www.nwkfhs.org.uk/events/overview/society-calendar-2022 

Welcome to the mid November 2021 email newsletter.  

.......................................................... 

 

A request from the Journal Editor 

 

Can you help? 

https://mailchi.mp/147b47242929/mid-november-enews?e=a709ee61ff
https://www.nwkfhs.org.uk/events/overview/society-calendar-2022


 

There is currently a need for a volunteer who can complete some initial editing in 

Word of contributions for the Journal and copy-type/edit occasional hand-written 

contributions from members. 

You should have good internet connections, be able to use email, access to the 

Word processing programme and a thoughtful approach to editing. 

As this is an on-line role, you do not need to live in North West Kent. 

 

Please contact editor@nwkfhs.org.uk 

 

.......................................................... 

 

Good news - the library at Joyden's Wood has re-opened for members to do their 

research on Wednesdays.  Our Society Librarian, Janet, has further info and 

asks those who want to come to book a time slot to prevent overcrowding. Janet's 

phone number is 01322 384836. 

 

Library at: 80 Summerhouse Drive, Joydens Wood, Kent DA5 2EE 

Parking in nearby roads. 

 

Those of you who have been to the library will know that space can be tight and this 

is the best way of controlling it and being fair to everyone. 

.......................................................... 

 

Talks are now either in person at our Dartford and Sevenoaks venues or by Zoom.  

The combined details of Zoom and in person talks are in one chronological list 

below. 

The description for each event states clearly whether it is via Zoom or an in person 

talk. 

 

Currently all Workshops remain Zoom. 

...................................................... 

 ZOOM Talks  

Zoom Talks are free and open to all.  They cannot be booked but please log 

on via the link in good time. 

All times given are UK time. 

NWKFHS members who missed a talk, perhaps because you are not in our 

timezone, note that some speakers have allowed their talks to be recorded and 

recorded talks are saved here -   https://nwkfhs.org.uk/resources/all-other/zoom-

talk-videos  note this link only works for paid up members logged into the 

website. Sometimes speakers have given permission for their talks only to be 

recorded for a specified amount of time, so members please do check the link.  

mailto:editor@nwkfhs.org.uk?subject=Journal%20typing%20and%20editing
https://nwkfhs.org.uk/resources/all-other/zoom-talk-videos
https://nwkfhs.org.uk/resources/all-other/zoom-talk-videos


 

I am delighted to tell you that recordings of Donna Rutherford's two DNA 

talks are now on the website with no time limits for watching. 

...................................................... 

 

Zoom Talk Tuesday 23 November, log on from 7pm for 7.30pm 

Guest Speaker Chris McCooey with an entertaining tale of 

Scandals of Kent and Sussex, Sensational, Salacious and Sad 

Including HG Wells, Noel Coward, grave robbers and prison hulks. 

This Zoom talk will be hosted by Pat Gooding at 7:00pm for 7:30pm. It's free to 

members and non members alike and there is no pre booking. 

The Zoom host will admit participants up to 30 minutes before the start time so 

they may chat among themselves until the start time. 

Zoom etiquette means that once the talk commences and until questions at the 

end, you should mute and un-video yourself to ensure all participants are able to 

concentrate on the speaker. 

 

The Zoom link will be put on the website  www.nwkfhs.org.uk  nearer the date.. 

................................................................... 

Saturday 4 December Doors Open 9.45am meeting starts at 10.30am 

at Dartford Branch. 

Location: Dartford Science and Technology College, Heath Lane, 

Dartford Kent DA1 2LY 

Guest speaker Imogen Corrigan will talk about The Politeness of 

Princes 

The reality of medieval etiquette and table manners.  

Punctuality being the politeness of princes, this lecture examines the reality of 

manners and etiquette in the Medieval period. A far cry from the popular image 

of appalling table manners, Medieval dining was a minefield of dos and don’ts, 

many of which were recorded in courtesy books (Teach Yourself How To Be A 

Gentleman texts). 

A rich vein of artistic evidence also survives, bearing out what is written. The 

lecture deals with the structure of formal banquets and the food eaten as well as 

how young gentlemen were trained and more everyday advice to women about 

hygiene and how to conduct themselves. 

You can read more about Imogen here: http://www.medieval-lecture.com 

The meeting will be led by Janet Rose. 

 

http://www.nwkfhs.org.uk/
http://www.medieval-lecture.com/


Free to NWKFHS members; non members are asked to make a donation 

towards costs of hall hire and speaker. 

 

There is a large, free car park but it is shared with other users and can be busy 

at times. 

 

No booking, just turn up. 

................................................................... 

Thursday 9 December Doors Open 7.15pm Meeting starts 8.00pm 

talk at Sevenoaks Branch. 

Location: Otford Village Memorial Hall, High Street, Otford TN14 5PQ 

(adjacent car park is free in the evening). 

 

Guest Speaker Melanie Gibson Barton will give us an entertaining 

mystery talk entitled  "The String of Pearls". 

In the spirit of the Mousetrap, before commencing her mystery talk ‘Three 

Women One Man – glamour, wealth and heartbreak’, speaker Melanie Gibson-

Barton will swear us all to keep secret the names of the intriguing participants - 

even from members not attending the meeting!  Audience members are asked to 

not speculate on the identities prior to the commencement of the talk. 

 

Melanie has been giving talks for several years to the National Trust, U3A, 

history groups, church groups, Oddfellows, Women’s Institutes, Soroptimists and 

retirement social groups such as Rotary, CSMA, ARAs and PROBUS – ‘live’ and 

in recent months via Zoom.us - and tells us she has the privilege of meeting new 

audiences to entertain and inform every day.  Her range of currently seventeen 

talks can be viewed at www.toonstelling.com.  

 

Free to NWKFHS members; non members are asked to make 

a donation towards costs of hall hire and speaker. 

 

No booking, just turn up. 

 

Free parking in the evenings at the adjacent large car park. 

...........................................................  

Zoom Talk Tuesday 14 December, log on from 7pm for 7.30pm 

Guest Speaker Delia Taylor will take us on a trip down memory lane with  

ENSA - Every night, something awful 

This Zoom talk will be hosted by Pat Gooding at 7:00pm for 7:30pm. It's free to 

members and non members alike and there is no pre booking. 



The Zoom host will admit participants up to 30 minutes before the start time so 

they may chat among themselves until the start time. 

Zoom etiquette means that once the talk commences and until questions at the 

end, you should mute and un-video yourself to ensure all participants are able to 

concentrate on the speaker. 

 

The Zoom link will be put on the website  www.nwkfhs.org.uk  nearer the date.. 

...................................................................  

 

ZOOM Workshops, Special Interest and Discussion groups 

Zoom Workshops (including Discussion Groups and Writing Groups) have 

a maximum number to allow all attendees to participate, and are restricted to 

paid up North West Kent FHS members only. Workshops last for 2 hours. 

 

If any Society members missed a workshop which they would have liked to 

attend, or it filled up, see here for videos of some past workshops:  

 https://nwkfhs.org.uk/events/workshops/past-zoom-workshop-videos 

 

Note the above link will only work for Society members logged into the website. 

 

17 November 10.30am  Writing Group - Leader Pauline Heathcote 

 

24 November 10.30am  DNA Family History Research Discussion 

Group - Leader Laura Lincoln. 

 

1 December 10am  Carolyn’s discussion group : attendees to 

choose discussion topics 

 

8 December 10.30am  Searching Newspapers - Leader David Cufley 

 

15 December 2.30pm Do You Believe Everything Your Family Told 

You? - Leader Pam Goddard 

 

22 December DNA 10.30am Discussion Group - Leader Laura 

Lincoln.  

 

---------------------------------------------- 

Many, many thanks to workshop coordinator Carolyn Sekulowicz-Barclay 

(taking over from Pam Goddard) for arranging our exciting programme of 

workshops, and to the workshop leaders.  

 

http://www.nwkfhs.org.uk/
https://nwkfhs.org.uk/events/workshops/past-zoom-workshop-videos


Society members please email Carolyn for the link / code to enable you to 

attend any of the above Workshops and Discussion 

Groups.  workshop.booking@nwkfhs.org.uk  

Carolyn would like to hear from you if you have topic requests for 

workshops or want to suggest different dates or times. 

 

If you participate in a workshop, please consider making a donation to the 

Society through our eshop  

https://www.nwkfhs.org.uk/shop/nwkfhs-shop/services   and scroll down for 

'Society Donation'. 

---------------------------------------------- 

See https://nwkfhs.org.uk/events/overview/all-upcoming-meetings for 

topics and dates / times of Workshops and Talks further ahead. 

............................................................... 

Easyfundraising 

Click here  to raise donations for North West Kent Family History 

Society whenever you shop online.  Turn your everyday online shopping into 

FREE donations. 

 

So far the Society has 40 easyfundraising supporters who have raised over 

£700. 

 

I am one of them and, although the Society receives donations from retailers 

whenever I buy online or click and collect, it does not cost me any extra.  

............................................................... 

 

I (Stella Eames) welcome photos of people or places (specially historical or 

family history) in the North West Kent area with a story about them as I like to 

start each newsletter with a photo and story.  Please email me 

at enews@nwkfhs.org.uk. with your contributions. Any photos must be your own 

copyright. 

............................................................... 

Click on our other links         Blog     Facebook      Flickr 

 

--------------------------------------- 

 

 

 

mailto:workshop.booking@nwkfhs.org.uk?subject=NWKFHS%20Workshops
https://www.nwkfhs.org.uk/shop/nwkfhs-shop/services
https://nwkfhs.org.uk/events/overview/all-upcoming-meetings
https://nwkfhs.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cde10858510442d6e71f0f3a6&id=9e364e11d6&e=64e4c544dc
mailto:enews@nwkfhs.org.uk
mailto:enews@nwkfhs.org.uk
https://nwkfhs.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cde10858510442d6e71f0f3a6&id=950a4da254&e=64e4c544dc
https://www.facebook.com/groups/767236786758351/
https://nwkfhs.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cde10858510442d6e71f0f3a6&id=1b0e2fc965&e=64e4c544dc


 

 

I am a volunteer creating this e-news in my 'spare time' but, if you do notice any 

errors, please tell me, so that they are not carried forward to the next edition. 

I often get asked to publicise family history fairs, new books on genealogy and 

small genealogy businesses. I use my discretion in including ones which are 

local to our area or which I think may interest readers. It does not mean that I or 

NWKFHS has any personal knowledge, or makes any recommendation, about 

the event or business. 

-------------------------------------------------- 

If there is anything else I should be aware of, to give you maximum benefit from 

this enews service, please let me know. I do receive many suggestions and 

requests for external events to be included, but there is only room for so much 

and I am conscious that the longer this email is, the less likely it is to be read. 

Some external events I publish on our Facebook page instead. But I'd welcome 

your opinions on the length and content and whether there is anything additional 

you'd like included. 

Please mention it to others and encourage them to sign up so that we can keep 

society members and anyone interested in family history informed of  NWKFHS 

activities. 

 

Stella Eames, Editor 

enews@nwkfhs.org.uk 

North West Kent Family History Society     Registered Charity No 282627 
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